
The Honorable Nikki Haley
Officeof the Governor .
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC29201

December 9,2015

Iwanted to let you know how much I enjoyed meeting you at the recent Republican
Governors Association Executive Roundtable meeting in LasVegas.

Dear Governor Haley,

This was the first time I have had the opportunity to attend an ERmeeting, and found it
very informative-and truly enjoyed the panels and conversations.

I look forward to seeing you again soon and I hope you and your family have a wonderful
Holiday Season.

Stephen E.Thorne, IV
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